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S C H E D U L E S

SCHEDULE 10 Article 54

TRAFFIC REGULATION

PART I
PROHIBITION AND RESTRICTION OF STOPPING AND WAITING

(1) No Stopping At Any Time

(1) (2) (3) (4) (5)
No. Road Side Description Notes

In the Borough of Fareham

01/02 Access Road to
Fareham Railway
Station, Fareham

South From its junction
with West Street
westwards for
a distance of 26
metres

To avoid
congestion at
traffic signals

01/02 Access Road to
Fareham Railway
Station, Fareham

North From its junction
with West Street
westwards for
a distance of 45
metres

To avoid
congestion at
traffic signals

01/02 West Street,
Fareham

North From its junction
with The Avenue
eastwards for a
distance of 45
metres

To permit free
movement of
tramcars

01/01 West Street,
Fareham

North From a point 57
metres east of its
junction with The
Avenue eastwards
to a point 131
metres east of
its junction with
Grove Road

To permit free
movement of
tramcars

01/01 West Street,
Fareham

North From a point
161 metres east
of its junction
with Grove
Road eastwards
to a point 67

To permit free
movement of
tramcars
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(1) (2) (3) (4) (5)
No. Road Side Description Notes

metres west of
its junction with
Trinity Street

01/01 West Street,
Fareham

North From a point
30 metres west
of its junction
with Trinity
Street eastwards
to a point 28
metres west of
its junction with
Osborn Road
South

To permit free
movement of
tramcars

01/01 West Street,
Fareham

North From a point 18
metres west of
its junction with
Osborn Road
South eastwards
to a point 34
metres east of
its junction with
Osborn Road
South

To permit free
movement of
tramcars

01/01 West Street,
Fareham

North From a point 44
metres east of
its junction with
Osborn Road
South eastwards
for a distance of
30 metres

To permit free
movement of
tramcars

01/01 West Street,
Fareham

North From a point 84
metres east of
its junction with
Osborn Road
South eastwards
to its junction
with Westbury
Road

To permit free
movement of
tramcars

01/01 West Street,
Fareham

South From a point 51
metres east of
its junction with
Hartlands Road
westwards for
a distance of 20
metres

To permit free
movement of
tramcars

01/01 West Street,
Fareham

South From a point
9 metres east
of its junction

To mitigate traffic
congestion
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(1) (2) (3) (4) (5)
No. Road Side Description Notes

with Hartlands
Road westwards
to a point 39
metres west of
that junction

In the Borough of Fareham

01/01 West Street,
Fareham

South From a point
68 metres west
of its junction
with Hartlands
Road westwards
to a point 109
metres west of
its junction with
Kings Road

To mitigate traffic
congestion

01/01 West Street,
Fareham

South From a point
129 metres west
of its junction
with Kings Road
westwards for
a distance of 11
metres

To mitigate traffic
congestion

01/01 West Street,
Fareham

South From a point 22
metres east of
its junction with
Crescent Road
westwards to its
junction with
Western Way

To mitigate traffic
congestion

01/01 Hartlands Road
(Northern
section), Fareham

North From a point 132
metres southeast
of its junction
with West Street
southeast and
eastwards for a
distance of 59
metres

To mitigate traffic
congestion

01/01 Hartlands Road
(Northern
section), Fareham

South From a point 43
metres north west
of its junction
with Western
Road eastwards
for a distance of
64 metres

To mitigate traffic
congestion

01/01 Hartlands Road
(Southern
section), Fareham

North East From its
junction with
Western Road

To mitigate traffic
congestion
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(1) (2) (3) (4) (5)
No. Road Side Description Notes

southeastwards
for a distance of 3
metres

01/01 Hartlands Road
(Southern
section), Fareham

South West From its
junction with
Western Road
southeastwards
for a distance of 7
metres

To mitigate traffic
congestion

01/01 Western Road,
Fareham

North From its junction
with Hartlands
Road (northern
section) south and
westwards for
a distance of 78
metres

To permit free
move of tramcars

01/01 Western Road,
Fareham

South From its junction
with Hartlands
Road (northern
section) south and
westwards for a
distance of 142
metres

To permit free
movement of
tramcars

In the Borough of Gosport

01/08 Rowner Road
Gosport

North From its junction
with Grange
Road Roundabout
eastwards for a
distance of 40
metres

To control
parking
associated with
nearby tram stop

01/08 Rowner Road,
Gosport

North From a point 52
metres east of
its junction with
Grange Road
Roundabout
eastwards to its
junction with
A32, Fareham
Road

To control
parking
associated with
nearby tram stop

01/08 Rowner Road,
Gosport

South From its junction
with Grange
Road Roundabout
eastwards to its
junction with
A32, Fareham
Road

To control
parking
associated with
nearby tram stop
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No. Road Side Description Notes

01/10 Cambridge Road,
Gosport

North From its junction
with Linnet Court
eastwards to its
junction with
Handley Road

To control
extraneous
parking

In the Borough of Gosport

01/10 Cambridge Road,
Gosport

South From a point
18 metres east
of its junction
with Ford Road
westwards to its
junction with
Grange Crescent

To control
extraneous
parking

01/10 Handley Road,
Gosport

South West From its
junction with
Cambridge Road
northwestwards
for a distance of 8
metres

To control
extraneous
parking

01/10 Ford Road,
Gosport

North East From its
junction with
Cambridge Road
southeastwards
for a distance of
15 metres

To control
extraneous
parking

01/10 Ford Road,
Gosport

South West From its
junction with
Cambridge Road
southeastwards
for a distance of 8
metres

To control
extraneous
parking

01/11 Whitworth Road,
Gosport

West From its junction
with Leesland
Road southwards
for a distance of
18 metres

To control
extraneous
parking

01/11 Whitworth Road,
Gosport

East From its junction
with Carlyle Road
southwards for
a distance of 16
metres

To control
extraneous
parking

01/11 Lees Lane,
Gosport

West From its junction
with Leesland
Road northwards
to its junction

To control
extraneous
parking
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(1) (2) (3) (4) (5)
No. Road Side Description Notes

with Chilworth
Grove

01/11 Lees Lane,
Gosport

East From the
extended
southwestern
kerbline of
Chilworth Grove
southwards to
its junction with
Carlyle Road

To control
extraneous
parking

01/11 Leesland Road,
Gosport

North From its junction
with Lees Lane
westwards for
a distance of 26
metres

To control
extraneous
parking

01/11 Leesland Road,
Gosport

South From its junction
with Whitworth
Road westwards
for a distance of
12 metres

To control
extraneous
parking

01/11 Carlyle Road,
Gosport

North Entire length To control
extraneous
parking

01/11 Carlyle Road,
Gosport

South From its junction
with Whitworth
Road eastwards
for a distance of
30 metres

To control
extraneous
parking

01/12 Forton Road,
Gosport

North From its junction
with Mill Lane
eastwards for a
distance of 34
metres

To control
extraneous
parking

01/12 Forton Road,
Gosport

North From a point 58
metres east of its
junction with Mill
Lane eastwards
for a distance of
56 metres

To control
extraneous
parking

01/12 Forton Road,
Gosport

North From a point 145
metres east of its
junction with Mill
Lane eastwards
to a point 87
metres east of

To control
extraneous
parking & to
permit free
movement of
trams
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(1) (2) (3) (4) (5)
No. Road Side Description Notes

its junction with
Parham Road

01/12 Forton Road,
Gosport

North From a point 155
metres east of
its junction with
Parham Road
eastwards to its
junction with
Mumby Road

To permit free
movement of
tramcars

In the Borough of Gosport

01/12 Forton Road,
Gosport

South From its junction
with Mumby
Road westwards
to a point 103
metres east of
its junction with
George Street

To permit free
movement of
tramcars

01/12 Forton Road,
Gosport

South From a point 14
metres east of
its junction with
George Street
westwards to a
point 14 metres
west of that
junction

To permit free
movement of
tramcars

01/12 Forton Road,
Gosport

South From a point
16 metres east
of its junction
with Leonard
Road westwards
to a point 15
metres west of
that junction

To permit free
movement of
tramcars

01/12 Forton Road,
Gosport

South From a point 14
metres east of
its junction with
Victoria Street
westwards to a
point 9 metres
west of that
junction

To permit free
movement of
tramcars

01/12 Forton Road,
Gosport

South From a point 5
metres east of
its junction with
Albert Street
westwards from a
point 102 metres

To permit free
movement of
tramcars
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(1) (2) (3) (4) (5)
No. Road Side Description Notes

west of that
junction

01/12 Forton Road,
Gosport

South From a point 132
metres west of
its junction with
Albert Street
westwards for
a distance of 29
metres

To control
extraneous
parking

01/12 01/13 Mumby Road,
Gosport

North From its junction
with Forton
Road eastwards
to a point 43
metres west of
its junction with
Weevil Lane

To permit free
movement of
tramcars

01/13 Mumby Road,
Gosport

North From a point
28 metres west
of its junction
with Weevil
Lane eastwards
to a point 142
metres east of that
junction

To permit free
movement of
tramcars

01/13 Mumby Road,
Gosport

North East From a point
180 metres east
of its junction
with Weevil Lane
southeastwards
to a point 89
metres south of
its junction with
Harbour Road

To permit free
movement of
tramcars

01/13 Harbour Road,
Gosport

Both From its junction
with Mumby
Road eastwards
for a distance of
20 metres

To control
extraneous
parking

01/13 Mumby Road,
Gosport

South West &
South

From a point 40
metres south east
of its junction
with North Cross
Street northwest
and westwards
to a point 122
metres west of

To permit free
movement of
tramcars
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its junction with
Clarence Road

01/13 King Street,
Gosport

Both From its junction
with Mumby
Road southwards
for a distance of
13 metres

To control
extraneous
parking

01/13 Clarence Road,
Gosport

Both From its junction
with Mumby
Road southwards
for a distance of
10 metres

To control
extraneous
parking

01/12 01/13 Mumby Road,
Gosport

South From a point 134
metres west of
its junction with
Clarence Road
westwards to its
junction with
Forton Road

To permit free
movement of
tramcars

In the Borough of Gosport

01/12 Spring Garden
Lane Link Road,
Gosport

Both From its junction
with Mumby
Road westwards
for a distance of
18 metres

To control
extraneous
parking

01/13 North Street
(section adjacent
to West Side
of North Cross
Street), Gosport

Both Entire length To control
extraneous
parking

01/13 North Cross
Street, Gosport

West From its junction
with Mumby
road southwards
to its junction
with South Cross
Street

To permit free
movement of
tramcars

01/13 North Cross
Street, Gosport

East From its juction
with Mumby
Road southwards
for a distance of
40 metres

To permit free
movement of
tramcars

01/13 North Cross
Street, Gosport

East From a point
82 metres south
of its junction
with Mumby
Road southwards

To permit free
movement of
tramcars
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No. Road Side Description Notes

to its junction
with South Cross
Street

01/13 South Cross
Street, Gosport

Both Entire length To permit free
movement of
tramcars

01/13 Thorngate Way,
Gosport

Both From its junction
with South Cross
Street westwards
for a distance of
20 metres

To permit free
movement of
tramcars

01/13 Area 6 Service
Road, Gosport

Both From its junction
with South Cross
Street eastwards
for a distance of
15 metres.

To mitigate traffic
congestion

01/13 South Street,
Gosport

North From a point 34
metres east of
its junction with
Thorngate Way
eastwards for a
distance of 66
metres

To mitigate traffic
congestion and
to permit free
movement of
tramcars

01/13 South Street,
Gosport

North From a point
112 metres east
of its junction
with Thorngate
Way eastwards
to a point 60
metres east of the
proposed access
road to Area 5

To permit free
movement of
tramcars

01/13 South Street,
Gosport

South From a point
56 metres east
of the extended
eastern kerbline
of the proposed
access road to
Area 5 westwards
to a point 45
metres east of
the extended
eastern kerbline
of Thorngate Way

To permit free
movement of
tramcars

01/13 Haslar Road,
Gosport

Both From its junction
with South Street
southwards for

To permit free
movement of
tramcars
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No. Road Side Description Notes

a distance of 10
metres

01/13 South Street,
Gosport

South From a point
33 metres east
of the extended
eastern kerbline
of Thorngate Way
westwards for
a distance of 25
metres

To mitigate traffic
congestion

In the City of Portsmouth

01/15 The Hard,
Portsmouth

West From a point
18 metres south
of its junction
with the exit
road from The
Hard Interchange
northwards to
its junction with
Queen Street

To mitigate traffic
congestion &
to permit free
movement of
tramcars

In the City of Portsmouth

01/15 Exit Road from
The Hard,
Interchange,
Portsmouth

Both From its junction
with The Hard
south westwards
for a distance of 8
metres

To mitigate traffic
congestion

01/15 The Hard,
Portsmouth

East From its junction
with Queen Street
southwards for
a distance of 10
metres

To mitigate traffic
congestion

01/15 Queen Street,
Portsmouth

North West From its junction
with The Hard
northeastwards
to a point 22
metres southwest
of the extended
western kerbline
of Wickham
Street

To permit free
movement of
tramcars

01/15 Queen Street,
Portsmouth

North West From the
extended western
kerbline of
Wickham Street
northeastwards

To regulate
parking at
pedestrian
crossing point
& to permit free
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for a distance of 7
metres

movement of
tramcars

01/15 Queen Street,
Portsmouth

North From a point
39 metres west
of its junction
with Admiralty
Road eastwards
to a point 40
metres east of that
junction

To permit free
movement of
tramcars

01/15 01/16 Queen Street,
Portsmouth

North From a point
32 metres west
of its junction
with Cross Street
eastwards to a
point 13 metres
east of that
junction

To permit free
movement of
tramcars

01/15 Queen Street,
Portsmouth

North From a point
63 metres east
of its junction
with Cross
Street eastwards
to a point 25
metres east of
its junction with
York Place

To permit free
movement of
tramcars

01/16 Queen Street,
Portsmouth

North From a point
94 metres east
of its junction
with York Place
eastwards for a
distance of 35
metres

To permit free
movement of
tramcars

01/16 Queen Street,
Portsmouth

North From a point
141 metres east
of its junction
with York Place
eastwards to its
junction with
Alfred Road

To mitigate traffic
congestion

01/15 Cross Street,
Portsmouth

Both From its junction
with Queen Street
northwards for
a distance of 11
metres

To mitigate traffic
congestion
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No. Road Side Description Notes

01/15 North Street,
Portsmouth

Both From its junction
with Queen Street
northwards for
a distance of 12
metres

To mitigate traffic
congestion

01/15 York Place,
Portsmouth

Both From its junction
with Queen Street
northwards for
a distance of 16
metres

To mitigate traffic
congestion

01/16 Queen Street,
Portsmouth

South From its junction
with Anglesea
Road westwards
to a point 4
metres west of
its junction with
Lion Terrace

To mitigate traffic
congestion

01/16 Queen Street,
Portsmouth

South From a point 31
metres west of
its junction with
Lion Terrace
westwards for
a distance of 15
metres

To mitigate traffic
congestion

In the City of Portsmouth

01/15 01/16 Queen Street,
Portsmouth

South From a point 98
metres west of
its junction with
Lion Terrace
westwards to a
point 37 metres
west of Bishop
Street

To mitigate traffic
congestion

01/15 Queen Street,
Portsmouth

South From a point 52
metres west of
its junction with
Bishop Street
westwards to its
junction with The
Hard

To permit free
movement of
tramcars

01/15 St James’s Street,
Portsmouth

Both From its junction
with Queen Street
southwards for
a distance of 11
metres

To mitigate traffic
congestion
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01/16 Lion Terrace,
Portsmouth

Both From its junction
with Queen Street
southwards for
a distance of 8
metres

To mitigate traffic
congestion

01/16 Edinburgh Road,
Portsmouth

North From its junction
with Alfred Road
eastwards for a
distance of 29
metres

To permit free
movement of
trams

01/16 Edinburgh Road,
Portsmouth

North From a point
59 metres east
of its junction
with Alfred Road
eastwards for
a distance of 8
metres

To permit free
movement of
tramcars

01/16 Edinburgh Road,
Portsmouth

North From a point
74 metres east
of its junction
with Alfred Road
eastwards for
a distance of 7
metres

To permit free
movement of
tramcars

01/16 Edinburgh Road,
Portsmouth

North From a point
99 metres east
of its junction
with Alfred Road
eastwards for
a distance of 8
metres

To permit free
movement of
tramcars

01/16 Edinburgh Road,
Portsmouth

North From a point
125 metres east
of its junction
with Alfred Road
eastwards to its
junction with
Unicorn Road

To permit free
movement of
tramcars

01/16 Edinburgh Road,
Portsmouth

South From its junction
with Stanhope
Road westwards
for a distance of
29 metres

To permit free
movement of
tramcars

01/16 Edinburgh Road,
Portsmouth

South From a point 109
metres west of
its junction with
Stanhope Road

To permit free
movement of
tramcars
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westwards to its
junction with
Anglesea Road

01/16 Stanhope Road,
Portsmouth

East & North Entire length To permit free
movement of
tramcars

01/16 Stanhope Road,
Portsmouth

South From its junction
with Commercial
Road (South)
westwards for
a distance 87
metres

To permit free
movement of
tramcars

01/16 Stanhope Road,
Portsmouth

West From a point
147 metres west
and north of its
junction with
Commercial
Road (South)
northwards to
its junction with
Edinburgh Road

To permit free
movement of
tramcars

01/16 Station Street,
Portsmouth

North From its junction
with Commercial
Road (North)
eastwards to its
junction with
Slindon Street

To mitigate traffic
congestion

In the City of Portsmouth

01/16 Station Street,
Portsmouth

South From its junction
with Commercial
Road (South)
eastwards to
the extended
western kerbline
of Slindon Street

To mitigate traffic
congestion

01/16 Commercial
Road (North),
Portsmouth

West From its junction
with Stanhope
Road northwards
for a distance of
15 metres

To permit free
movement of
tramcars

01/16 Commercial
Road (North),
Portsmouth

East From its junction
with Station
Street northwards
for a distance of
19 metres

To permit free
movement of
tramcars
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01/16 Commercial
Road (South),
Portsmouth

East From its junction
with Station
Street southwards
for a distance of
19 metres

To mitigate traffic
congestion

01/16 Surrey Street,
Portsmouth

Both From its junction
with Station
Street northwards
for a distance of
15 metres

To permit free
movement of
tramcars

01/16 Slindon Street,
Portsmouth

West From its junction
with Station
Street northwards
for a distance of
10 metres

To mitigate traffic
congestion

(2) No Stopping At Any Time (except for Buses)

(1) (2) (3) (4) (5)
No. Road Side Description Notes

In the Borough of Fareham

02/02 West Street,
Fareham

North From a point 45
metres east of its
junction with The
Avenue eastwards
for a distance of
12 metres

Bus Stop

02/01 West Street,
Fareham

North From a point 67
metres west of
its junction with
Trinity Street
eastwards for a
distance of 19
metres

Bus Stop

02/01 West Street,
Fareham

South From a point
109 metres west
of its junction
with Kings Road
westwards for
a distance of 20
metres

Bus Stop

In the Borough of Gosport

02/05 Wych Lane,
Gosport

West From its junction
with A32
Fareham Road
southwards

To permit buses
to stop in Wych
Lane

16



Document Generated: 2024-05-17
Status:  This is the original version (as it was originally made). This
item of legislation is currently only available in its original format.

(1) (2) (3) (4) (5)
No. Road Side Description Notes

to a point 52
metres south of
its junction with
Tukes Avenue

02/05 Wych Lane,
Gosport

East From its junction
with A32
Fareham Road
southwards for
a distance of 48
metres

To permit buses
to stop in Wych
Lane

02/05 Wych Lane,
Gosport

East From a point 78
metres south of
its junction with
A32 Fareham
Road southwards
to a point 72
metres south of
its junction with
Morris Close

To permit buses
to stop in Wych
Lane

02/08 Rowner Road,
Gosport

North From a point 40
metres east of
its junction with
Grange Road
Roundabout
eastwards for a
distance of 12
metres

Bus Stop

In the Borough of Gosport

02/12 Forton Road,
Gosport

North From a point 114
metres east of its
junction with Mill
Lane eastwards
for a distance of
19 metres

Bus Stop

02/12 Forton Road,
Gosport

South From a point 103
metres east of
its junction with
George Street
westwards for
a distance of 12
metres

Bus Stop

02/12 Forton Road,
Gosport

South From a point 26
metres west of
its junction with
Victoria Street
westwards for

Bus Stop
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a distance of 17
metres

02/12 Forton Road,
Gosport

South From a point 161
metres west of
its junction with
Albert Street
westwards for
a distance of 21
metres

Bus Stop

02/12 Forton Road,
Gosport

North From a point 87
metres east of
its junction with
Parham Road
eastwards for a
distance of 20
metres

Bus Stop

02/13 Mumby Road,
Gosport

North From a point
43 metres west
of its junction
with Weevil Lane
eastwards for a
distance of 15
metres

Bus Stop

02/13 Mumby Road,
Gosport

South From a point 122
metres west of
its junction with
Clarence Road
westwards for
a distance of 12
metres

Bus Stop

02/13 South Street,
Gosport

North From a point 100
metres east of
its junction with
Thorngate Way
eastwards for a
distance of 12
metres

Bus Stop

02/13 South Street,
Gosport

South From a point
45 metres east
of the extended
eastern kerbline
of Thorngate Way
westwards for
a distance of 12
metres

Bus Stop
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02/14 The Esplanade,
Gosport

North From its junction
with South Street
eastwards for a
distance of 53
metres

Access Road
to Gosport Bus
Station

02/14 The Esplanade,
Gosport

South From its junction
with South Street
eastwards for a
distance of 48
metres

Access Road
to Gosport Bus
Station

In the City of Portsmouth

02/16 Queen Street,
Portsmouth

North From a point
129 metres east
of its junction
with York Place
eastwards for a
distance of 12
metres

Bus Stop

02/16 Queen Street,
Portsmouth

South From a point 4
metres west of
its junction with
Lion Terrace
westwards
distance of 12
metres

Bus Stop

02/15 Queen Street,
Portsmouth

South From a point 37
metres west of
its junction with
Bishop Street
westwards for
a distance of 15
metres

Bus Stop

(3) No Stopping At Any Time (except for Buses and Cash Vans)

(1) (2) (3) (4) (5)
No. Road Side Description Notes

02A/15 Queen Street,
Portsmouth

North From a point
13 metres west
of its junction
with Cross Street
eastwards for a
distance of 20
metres

Bus Stop and
to ensure close
servicing for
transfers of cash
and valuables

19



Document Generated: 2024-05-17
Status:  This is the original version (as it was originally made). This
item of legislation is currently only available in its original format.

(4) No Stopping At Any Time (except for Cash Vans)

(1) (2) (3) (4) (5)
No. Road Side Description Notes

In the Borough of Fareham

03/01 West Street,
Fareham

North From a point 28
metres west of
its junction with
Osborn Road
South eastwards
for a distance of
10 metres

To ensure close
servicing for cash
transfers

03/01 West Street,
Fareham

North From a point 74
metres east of
its junction with
Osborn Road
South eastwards
for a distance of
10 metres

To ensure close
servicing for
transfers of cash
and valuables

03/01 West Street,
Fareham

South From a point 19
metres east of
its junction with
Hartlands Road
westwards for
a distance of 10
metres

To ensure close
servicing for cash
transfers

(5) No Waiting At Any Time

(1) (2) (3) (4) (5)
No. Road Side Description Notes

In the Borough of Fareham

05/02 The Avenue,
Fareham

North From a point 95
metres east of
its junction with
Gudge Heath
Lane eastwards to
its junction with
Western Way

Replaces
No Waiting
8am-10pm

05/02 The Avenue,
Fareham

South From a point 8
metres east of
its junction with
Paxton Road
eastwards to its
junction with
Western Way

Replaces
No Waiting
8am-10pm

05/02 Unnamed Access
Road to Railtrack

West From its junction
with The Avenue
northwards for

To control
commuter
parking
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(1) (2) (3) (4) (5)
No. Road Side Description Notes

Car Park (upper
level), Fareham

a distance of 28
metres

05/02 Unnamed Access
Road to Railtrack
Car Park (upper
level), Fareham

West From a point
48 metres north
of its junction
with The Avenue
northwards to the
entrance to the
Car Park

To control
commuter
parking

05/02 Unnamed Access
Road to Railtrack
Car Park (upper
level), Fareham

East From its junction
with The Avenue
northwards to the
entrance to the
Car Park

To control
commuter
parking

In the Borough of Fareham

05/01 Unnamed Service
Road to rear of
217-227 West
Street and 1
Grove Road,
Fareham

Both Entire length To maintain
rear access to
premises

05/01 Russell Place,
Fareham

Both Entire length To maintain
rear access to
premises

05/01 Unnamed Service
Road at rear of
145-161 West
Street, Fareham

Both Entire length To maintain
rear access to
premises

05/01 Maytree Road,
Fareham

West From a point
17 metres south
of its junction
with West Street
northwards for
a distance of 6
metres

To protect new
access road

In the City of Portsmouth

05/15 Havant Street,
Portsmouth

West From its junction
with Queen Street
southwards for
a distance of 22
metres

To regulate
parking

05/15 Havant Street,
Portsmouth

East From its junction
with Queen Street
southwards for

To regulate
parking

21



Document Generated: 2024-05-17
Status:  This is the original version (as it was originally made). This
item of legislation is currently only available in its original format.

(1) (2) (3) (4) (5)
No. Road Side Description Notes

a distance of 24
metres

05/15 Cross Street,
Portsmouth

Both From a point 11
metres north of
its junction with
Queen Street
northwards to
its junction with
Cumberland
Street

To mitigate traffic
congestion

05/15 Curzon Howe
Road, Portsmouth

West From its junction
with Queen Street
southwards for
a distance of 27
metres

To regulate
parking

05/15 Curzon Howe
Road, Portsmouth

East From its junction
with Queen Street
southwards for
a distance of 25
metres

To regulate
parking

05/15 North Street,
Portsmouth

Both From a point 12
metres north of
its junction with
Queen Street
northwards for
a distance of 15
metres

To regulate
parking at traffic
signals

05/15 St James’s Street,
Portsmouth

West From a point 11
metres south of
its junction with
Queen Street
southwards for
a distance of 18
metres

To regulate
parking at traffic
signals

05/16 Lion Terrace,
Portsmouth

East From a point 28
metres south of
its junction with
Queen Street
southwards for
a distance of 38
metres

To regulate
parking

05/16 Stanhope Road,
Portsmouth

West From a point 87
metres west of
its junction with
Commercial Road
northwards for

To regulate
parking
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(1) (2) (3) (4) (5)
No. Road Side Description Notes

a distance of 10
metres

(6) No waiting (Daytime)

(1) (2) (3) (4) (5)
No. Road Side Description Notes

In the Borough of Gosport

06/13 Proposed Access
Road to Area 5,
Gosport

Both From its junction
with South Street
northwards for
a distance of 30
metres

(Monday-
Saturday)
(8am-6pm)

In the City of Portsmouth

06/16 Unicorn Road,
Portsmouth

West From a point 32
metres north of
its junction with
Edinburgh Road
northwards for
a distance of 33
metres

(Monday-
Saturday)
(8am-6pm)

(7) Limited Waiting (20 minutes)

(1) (2) (3) (4) (5)
No. Road Side Description Notes

In the Borough of Gosport

07/12 Forton Road,
Gosport

North From a point 133
metres east of its
junction with Mill
Lane eastwards
for a distance of
12 metres

To regulate
waiting near to
tram stop

07/12 Forton Road,
Gosport

North From a point 112
metres east of
its junction with
Parham Road
eastwards for a
distance of 15
metres

Additional
parking provision

07/12 Forton Road,
Gosport

South From a point 14
metres west of
its junction with
George Street
westwards for

Replaces existing
Limited Waiting
on southside of
road
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(1) (2) (3) (4) (5)
No. Road Side Description Notes

a distance of 12
metres

07/12 Forton Road,
Gosport

South From a point 20
metres west of
its junction with
Leonard Road
westwards for
a distance of 15
metres

Replaces existing
Limited Waiting
on southside of
road

07/12 Forton Road,
Gosport

South From a point 102
metres west of
its junction with
Albert Street
westwards for
a distance of 30
metres

To regulate
waiting near to
tram stop

(8) Limited Waiting (40 minutes)

(1) (2) (3) (4) (5)
No. Road Side Description Notes

In the Borough of Fareham

08/01 West Street,
Fareham

South From a point
180 metres west
of its junction
with Kings Road
westwards for
a distance of 30
metres

Replaces Limited
Waiting on north
side of road

(9) Limited Waiting (1 hour)

(1) (2) (3) (4) (5)
No. Road Side Description Notes

In the Borough of Fareham

09/02 Unnamed Access
Road to Railtrack
Car Park (upper
level), Fareham

 From a point
28 metres north
of its junction
with The Avenue
northwards for
a distance of 20
metres

To provide
Limited Waiting
for adjacent
business premises

In the City of Portsmouth

09/16 Lion Terrace,
Portsmouth

West From a point 49
metres south of
its junction with

Kerbside parking
to be established
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(1) (2) (3) (4) (5)
No. Road Side Description Notes

Queen Street
southwards for
a distance of 11
metres

09/16 Lion Terrace,
Portsmouth

East From a point 8
metres south of
its junction with
Queen Street
southwards for
a distance of 20
metres

90 degree parking
bays to be
established

09/16 Lion Terrace,
Portsmouth

West From a point 15
metres south of
its junction with
Queen Street
southwards for
a distance of 34
metres

90 degree parking
bays to be
established

09/16 Queen Street,
Portsmouth

South From a point 51
metres west of
its junction with
Lion Terrace
westwards for
a distance of 42
metres

Retains existing
Limited Waiting

(10) Limited Waiting (3 hours)

(1) (2) (3) (4) (5)
No. Road Side Description Notes

In the City of Portsmouth

10/15 Queen Street,
Portsmouth

North West From a point
17 metres
southwest of the
extended western
kerbline of
Wickham Street
northeastwards
for a distance of
17 metres

Additional
parking provision

10/15 Queen Street,
Portsmouth

North From a point 7
metres northeast
of the extended
western kerbline
of Wickham
Street eastwards
to a point 44

Retains and
extends existing
Limited Waiting
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(1) (2) (3) (4) (5)
No. Road Side Description Notes

metres west of
Admiralty Road

(11) Goods Vehicle Loading/Unloading

(1) (2) (3) (4) (5)
No. Road Side Description Notes

In the Borough of Fareham

11/01 West Street,
Fareham

North From a point
131 metres east
of its junction
with Grove Road
eastwards for a
distance of 25
metres

To provide
loading/unloading
facilities for local
shops

11/01 West Street,
Fareham

North From a point 48
metres west of
its junction with
Trinity Street
eastwards for a
distance of 18
metres

To provide
loading/unloading
facilities for local
shops

11/01 West Street,
Fareham

South From a point 39
metres west of
its junction with
Hartlands Road
westwards for
a distance of 29
metres

To provide
loading/unloading
facilities for local
shops

11/01 West Street,
Fareham

South From a point
140 metres west
of its junction
with Kings Road
westwards for
a distance of 35
metres

To provide
loading/unloading
facilities for local
shops

11/01 West Street,
Fareham

South From a point
215 metres west
of its junction
with Kings Road
westwards for
a distance of 34
metres

To provide
loading/unloading
facilities for local
shops

In the Borough of Gosport
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(1) (2) (3) (4) (5)
No. Road Side Description Notes

11/12 Forton Road,
Gosport

South From a point 26
metres west of
its junction with
George Street
westwards for
a distance of 16
metres

To provide
loading/unloading
for local shops

11/12 Forton Road,
Gosport

South From a point 9
metres west of
its junction with
Victoria Street
westwards for
a distance of 17
metres

To provide
loading/unloading
for local shops

11/13 North Cross
Street, Gosport

East From a point 40
metres south of
its junction with
Mumby Road
southwards for
a distance of 42
metres

To provide
loading/unloading
facilities for local
shops

11/14 The Esplanade,
Gosport

 From a point
48 metres east
of its junction
with South Street
eastwards for a
distance of 20
metres

To provide
loading/unloading
facilities for local
shops

In the City of Portsmouth

11/15 Queen Street,
Portsmouth

North From a point
33 metres east
of its junction
with Cross Street
eastwards for a
distance of 25
metres

To provide
loading/unloading
facilities for local
shops

11/16 Queen Street,
Portsmouth

South From a point 16
metres west of
its junction with
Lion Terrace
westwards for
a distance of 15
metres

To provide
loading/unloading
facilities for local
shops

27



Document Generated: 2024-05-17
Status:  This is the original version (as it was originally made). This
item of legislation is currently only available in its original format.

PART II
PARKING PLACES

(12) Disabled Persons Parking Places

(1) (2) (3) (4) (5)
No. Road Side Description Notes

In the Borough of Fareham

12/01 Grove Road,
Fareham

West From a point
51 metres north
of its junction
with West Street
northwards for
a distance of 5
metres

Replaces existing
Limited Waiting

12/01 West Street,
Fareham

North From a point
156 metres east
of its junction
with Grove Road
eastwards for
a distance of 5
metres

New provision

12/01 West Street,
Fareham

North From a point 34
metres east of
its junction with
Osborn Road
South eastwards
for a distance of
10 metres

New provision

12/01 Osborn Road
South, Fareham

West From a point
109 metres north
of its junction
with West Street
southwards for
a distance of 5
metres

Replaces existing
Limited Waiting

12/01 West Street,
Fareham

South From a point 31
metres east of
its junction with
Hartlands Road
westwards for
a distance of 12
metres

New provision

12/01 Kings Road,
Fareham

East From a point 10
metres south of
its junction with
Queens Road
northwards for

New provision
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(1) (2) (3) (4) (5)
No. Road Side Description Notes

a distance of 5
metres

12/01 West Street,
Fareham

South From a point
175 metres west
of its junction
with Kings Road
westwards for
a distance of 5
metres

New provision

12/01 West Street,
Fareham

South From a point
210 metres west
of its junction
with Kings Road
westwards for
a distance of 5
metres

New provision

12/01 Maytree Road,
Fareham

West From a point
22 metres south
of its junction
with West Street
northwards for
a distance of 5
metres

Replaces existing
Limited Waiting

In the Borough of Gosport

12/12 Forton Road,
Gosport

North From a point 107
metres east of
its junction with
Parham Road
eastwards for
a distance of 5
metres

New provision

12/12 Forton Road,
Gosport

South From a point 15
metres west of
its junction with
Leonard Road
westwards for
a distance of 5
metres

New Provision

In the City of Portsmouth

12/15 Queen Street,
Portsmouth

North West From a point 22
metres south-west
of the extended
western kerbline
of Wickham
Street north-
eastwards for

New provision
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(1) (2) (3) (4) (5)
No. Road Side Description Notes

a distance of 5
metres

In the City of Portsmouth

12/15 Queen Street,
Portsmouth

North From a point 44
metres west of
its junction with
Admiralty Road
eastwards for
a distance of 5
metres

New provision

12/15 Queen Street,
Portsmouth

North From a point 40
metres east of
its junction with
Admiralty Road
eastwards for
a distance of 5
metres

New provision

12/15 Queen Street,
Portsmouth

North From a point
58 metres east
of its junction
with Cross Street
eastwards for
a distance of 5
metres

New provision

12/16 Edinburgh Road,
Portsmouth

North From a point
67 metres east
of its junction
with Alfred Road
eastwards for
a distance of 7
metres

New provision

12/16 Edinburgh Road,
Portsmouth

South From a point 29
metres west of
its junction with
Stanhope Road
westwards for
a distance of 5
metres

New provision

12/16 Edinburgh Road,
Portsmouth

South From a point 104
metres west of
its junction with
Stanhope Road
westwards for
a distance of 5
metres

New provision

12/16 Stanhope Road,
Portsmouth

West From a point 97
metres west of

New provision
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(1) (2) (3) (4) (5)
No. Road Side Description Notes

its junction with
Commercial Road
northwards for
a distance of 5
metres

12/16 Lion Terrace,
Portsmouth

West From a point 8
metres south of
its junction with
Queen Street
southwards for
a distance of 7
metres

90 degree parking
bays to be
established

12/16 Queen Street,
Portsmouth

South From a point 46
metres west of
its junction with
Lion Terrace
westwards for
a distance of 5
metres

New provision

12/16 Queen Street,
Portsmouth

South From a point 93
metres west of
its junction with
Lion Terrace
westwards for
a distance of 5
metres

New provision

(13) Wedding and Funeral Cars

(1) (2) (3) (4) (5)
No. Road Side Description Notes

In the Borough of Fareham

13/01 Hartland’s
Road (Southern
Section), Fareham

North East From a point 3
metres south east
of its junction
with Western
Road south
eastwards for a
distance of 12
metres

To provide
parking for
official cars for
weddings and
funerals at Sacred
Heart Catholic
Church

In the City of Portsmouth

13/16 Edinburgh Road,
Portsmouth

North From a point
29 metres east
of its junction
with Alfred Road
eastwards for a

To provide
parking for
official cars
for weddings
and funerals
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(1) (2) (3) (4) (5)
No. Road Side Description Notes

distance of 30
metres

at the Catholic
Cathedral

PART III
DIRECTION OF TRAFFIC

(14) One Way

(1) (2) (3)
No. Description Direction

In the Borough of Fareham

14/01 Unnamed service road at
rear of 145-161 West Street,
Fareham between Osborn
Road South and Trinity Street

Permitted movement—
westwards only

14/01 Western Road, Fareham
between Hartlands Road
(Southern section) and Queens
Road

Permitted movement—south
and westwards only

In the Borough of Gosport

14/13 Thorngate Way, Gosport from
its junction with South Cross
Street to its junction with
South Street

Permitted movement—
westwards and southwards
only

14/13 Service Road to Area 6,
Gosport Town Centre from its
junction with South Street to
its junction with South Cross
Street

Permitted movement—north
and westwards only

In the City of Portsmouth

14/15 Havant Street, Portsmouth
from its junction with Benbow
Place to its junction with
Queen Street

Permitted movement—
northwards only

14/15 Hawke Street, Portsmouth
from its junction with Queen
Street to its junction with
Benbow Place

Permitted movement—
southwards only

14/15 Curzon Howe Road,
Portsmouth from its junction
with Queen Street to its
junction with Kent Street

Permitted movement—
southwards only
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(1) (2) (3)
No. Description Direction

14/15 Bishop Street, Portsmouth
from its junction with Queen
Street to its junction with Kent
Street

Permitted movement—
southwards only

(15) One Way (except for Tramcars)

(1) (2) (3)
No. Description Direction

In the Borough of Gosport

15/13 North Cross Street, Gosport
from its junction with North
Street to its junction with
South Cross Street

Permitted movement—
southwards only

15/13 South Cross Street, Gosport
from its junction with North
Cross Street to its junction
with South Street

Permitted movement—
southwards only

(16) One Way (except for Buses, Tramcars and Cycles)

(1) (2) (3)
No. Description Direction

In the Borough of Fareham

16/01 West Street, Fareham between
Osborn Road South and Trinity
Street

Permitted movement—
westwards only

17) No Right Turn

(1) (2) (3)
No. Description Direction

In the Borough of Gosport

17/12 Mumby Road, Gosport at its
junction with Spring Garden
Lane Link Road

Prohibited movement—right
turn for eastbound traffic

In the City of Portsmouth

17/15 Queen Street, Portsmouth at its
junction with Hawke Street

Prohibited movement—right
turn for eastbound traffic

17/15 Queen Street, Portsmouth at its
junction with Bishop Street

Prohibited movement—right
turn for eastbound traffic

17/15 Aylward Street, Portsmouth at
its junction with Queen Street

Prohibited movement—right
turn northbound traffic
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PART IV
PROHIBITION ON ACCESS

(18) Buses, Tramcars and Cycles Only

(1) (2) (3)
No. Description Direction

In the City of Portsmouth

18/16 Queen Street, Portsmouth
between a point 18 metres
west of its junction with Alfred
Road and that junction

Eastbound towards Edinburgh
Road

18/16 Edinburgh Road, Portsmouth
between its junction with
Alfred Road / Anglesea Road
and a point 28 metres east of
that junction

Eastbound and westbound
from and towards Queen Street

(19) Prohibition of Driving

(1) (2) (3)
No. Description Direction

In the Borough of Gosport

19/13 Existing Access Road to Area
5, Gosport Town Centre from
its junction with South Street
northwards to a point 5 metres
therefrom

All movements prohibited

19/14 The Esplanade, Gosport from
a point 62 metres east of its
junction with South Street
eastwards and southwards for a
distance of 50 metres

All movement prohibited

(20) Prohibition of Driving (Except for Tramcars, Delivery and Market Vehicles)

(1) (2) (3)
No. Description Direction

In the Borough of Gosport

20/13 North Cross Street, Gosport
from its junction with North
Street to its junction with
South Cross Street

All movements prohibited

20/13 South Cross Street, Gosport
from its junction with North

All movements prohibited
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(1) (2) (3)
No. Description Direction

Cross Street to its junction
with Thorngate Way
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